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40 Days in Skiatook 
  

ñWe are going up to Jerusalem,ò he said, ñAnd the Son of Man will be betrayed to the Chief 
Priests and teachers of the law.  They will condemn him to death, and hand him over to the Gen-
tiles, who will mock him and spit on him, flog him and kill him.  Three days later he will rise.ò    

Mark 10:32-34  (NIV) 
 

 
This passage in Mark is the story of Jesus as he is about to begin the final week of his life.  Jesus is on his way to 
Jerusalem, to celebrate the Passover with his disciples.  It will be his final journey into the city of Jerusalem, as 
once he arrives, events unfold that eventually culminate in his death, and then resurrection on Easter.  This story 
of the final week, the final events of Jesusô life is often called The Passion of the Christ.  The passion of Christ 
chronicles the events that lead up to this time.  
 
We are in that season of the church liturgical calendar commonly called Lent.  Lent is the 40 days of the church 
liturgical calendar that precedes Easter, not counting Sundays.  Lent is a time of personal reflection, spiritual dis-
cipline, and a time of drawing closer to God in some way.  We began Lent with an Ash Wednesday service, in 
which we were reminded of our mortality, and in which we were called to repentance, to self-examination, and to 
a time of self-denial in some way.  Lent is an important time in the life of the church, and in my opinion, in the 
life of Christians.  How much more victorious is Easter when we have walked through the dark valley alongside 
Christ?  How do we celebrate the light of Easter, without experiencing the darkness of Holy Week?  I invite you 
to participate in some way that draws you closer to God. 
 
This Lenten season, we will follow the life of Jesus during his last week, through the lens of the Gospel of Luke.  
Our series will be:  Journey to the Cross:  The Final Week.  Each week we will highlight a chronological event of 
something significant during that final week.  I pray that you will participate as fully as possible in Lent this year.  
Perhaps a Lenten discipline might be that you commit to worship every single Sunday during this season. 
 
March  1:  Luke 19: 28-42   ñThe Beginning of the Endò 
March 8:  Luke 19:  45-48  ñSpring Cleaningò 
March 15:  Luke 20: 41-47  ñòListen Up and Take Notesò 
March 22:  Luke 22:  7-38  ñThe Going Away Partyò 
March 29:  Luke 22: 39-52  ñMidnight in the Garden:  Prayer, Betrayal and Arrestò 
April 5:  Luke 22:  66- 23:1- 25  ñNot Even a Few Good Men?ò 
 
We will follow this with Holy Week Activities (see calendar on back of newsletter).  I encourage each of you to 
be praying about how you will respond to Christ during this holiest of seasons. 
 

Blessings,  
 

  Pastor Susan  



 

  лоκлуκнлнлΣ пΥлл—тΥлл 

$7 per child 

  RSVP: Miria 405-850-2253, By 03/06/2020 

   лоκмсκнлнлτлоκнлκнлнл 

 No school / No ASAC 
 

{¦b5!¸  {/Ihh[τIŜǊƻŜǎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ .ƛōƭŜ 

лоκлм—мst Sunday in Lent 

                (Children stay in worship for Communion) 

лоκлу— Daylight Savings / Ecclesiastes 3:1 

лоκмр—St. Patricks Day / Holy Trinity 

лоκнн—Miriam & Moses 

лоκнф—Esther 
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3ÐÒÉÎÇ "ÒÅÁËȦ 

March means that we are one month away from one of our normally sched-

uled youth trips. The first weekend in April, our kids pile into the church van 

and head to Silver Dollar City in Branson for ¸ƻǳƴƎ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴǎ ²ŜŜƪŜƴŘ. 

Unfortunately, I will be unable to go. In order for our kids to still get to go, 

we will need one male and one female volunteer. Angela Hayes has offered 

to go as our female volunteer, but ǿŜ ǎǝƭƭ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ ƳŀƭŜ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ 

ǿƛƭƭƛƴƎ ǘƻ ŘǊƛǾŜ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ Ǿŀƴ. If you want to help out with this, please let 

me know. My kids are probably even willing to do something helpful for you 

just to sweeten the deal. Need your gutters cleaned out? Car detailed? Now 

is your chance!  

&ÉØ 

Stay tuned for reminders about our next Fix til Six event on March 25th!        

MARCH CALENDAR 

Spring Breakééééé.16-20 

No Fix/Youthééééé..é.18 

Fix til Sixééééééééé25 

STUFF TO KNOW 

¶ Youth on Wednesday nights 
from 6:00-8:00 

¶ FIX on Wednesdays from 
3:00-4:30 

¶ Fix til Six will be on the last 
Wednesday that school is in 
session every month 

¶ Questions? Call Meg at (918)
906-0414. Texting is even 
better!  



 
Misc. Happenings  

Servant Spotlight 

Thanks to: 

 ̈John & Mona Keeline for being 
Sunday greeters during February 

 ̈Vernon Fuller for changing the 
church sign in February 

 ̈Meg Burris, for moving the donat-
ed furniture out of Dixie Huff-
manôs nursing home room, and 
taking it to someone in need. 

 ̈Mika and Adam Shelton, for use 
of their flatbed trailer to move 
Dixie Huffmanôs furniture 

 ̈Carolyn Brooks for leading Sun-
day School in room 102 the past 
month. 

 ̈Beverly Dollar, Patti McKinney, 
and Melissa Reamy for volunteer-
ing each week with ASAC 

 ̈Marilyn Mullen and Kelli Wilker-
son  for donating movies to the 
childrenôs department 

Gifts are givené 

 ̈In Memory of Dixie Huffman to 
the LAF Building Debt 
Relief by the CHUMS 

 ̈In Memory of Dixie 
Huffman to the Chil-
drenôs Department by 
Brenda Avilla, Randall 
Shockey, and Debbie Sheltrown 

 ̈To the LAF Building Debt Relief 
by Johnny & Nita Whitney 

 ̈To the youth program by Julie Guy  

 ̈To the LAF Building Debt Relief 
by Glenn & Mary Nelson  

 ̈To the LAF Building Debt Relief 
by Glendell Brown 

DwL9C {¦tthw¢ 
Beginning Thursday, March 5

th
, 

from 6:00pm ï 7:30pm, we will 

begin a 10 week grief support 

group. This will 

be a grief recov-

ery support group 

for those seeking 

help and healing 

following the loss 

of a loved one. It 

will meet weekly and will be led by 

Rev. Judy Conner. It you are inter-

ested, please sign up in the foyer 

or call the church office. (918) 396-

2519. $15 covers the cost of the 

book.   

Membership Audit 
 

We will be doing a membership audit 
over the course of the next several 
months.  It has not been updated 
since 1995, and that is a paper copy.  
Our membership shows over 500 
members, when in reality we worship 
just over 100. 
 
We will start with the list from 1995, 
and then go year by year through 
charge conference records adding or 
subtracting names as necessary.  We 
will be sending out letters to inactive 
folks asking if they wish to remain on 
the rolls.  Many times people have 
moved away, or transferred member-
ship and we may not be aware.   
 
Please do not be upset or insulted if 
you get a letter asking about your 
membership.  We are just trying to 
update, and are not quite sure who 
our members are! Thanks!   

Thinking of Volunteering? 

If you have been looking for a way 
to volunteer, but think you donôt 
have the time, there is 
a place for you with the 
Red Cross Blood 
Drives. Skiatook FUMC 
hosts a drive about 
every 8 weeks on a Tuesday from 
123:30-6:30pm. If you have an hour 
to give, this might be the perfect po-
sition! Please visit with KaôLu for de-
tails on how you can help. No heavy 
lifting or strenuous activity involved.  

Red Cross Blood Drive Change 

In an effort to limit the displacement 

of our regular groups, we have 

moved the Red Cross Blood Drives 

to Tuesdays. Our next blood drive 

will be Tuesday, March  3rd from 

12:30 to 6:30pm, in room 103. We 

hope this will better 

serve everyone.  

March 3, 2020  

12:30ð6:30pm 

Room 103 

Walk-ins welcome! 

¦ƴƛǘŜŘ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ ²ƻƳŜƴ 

FINAL DAYS OF THE RAFLLE! Please 
donΩt forget to purchase your raffle 
tickets for the beautiful hand-made, 
king-sized quilt the United Methodist 
Women are raffling off.  

Proceeds will benefit various UMW 
missions.  Raffle tickets can be pur-
chased from a UMW and are $5 each 
or 5 tickets for $20. The drawing will 
be held March 15th.  

The UWM will hold their next meet-
ing on 
Thursday, 
March 12th 
at 10 am in 
rom 103.  

New Lenten Study Beginning 

  If you have been considering joining a 

Sunday School class, now is a great time! 

Sandy Kimbrough will be leading ñ24 

Hours That Changed the Worldò by 

UMC author Rev. Adam Hamilton.   This 

study begins with the Last Supper, and 

moves into the events up through the Cru-

cifixion.  The study is a video segment, 

followed by discussion.  This is an infor-

mal class,  with members of all ages.  

Grab a cup of coffee and join us in Room 

102 at 9:30 a.m. 

Dw99b ¢9!a  

It is time to begin thinking about the 

mowing season. Each year, we have a 

ñGreen Teamò which consists of four 

two-man teams that rotate mowing and 

weed-eating the church grounds at the 

end of the week. With a minimum of 

four teams, each team mows just once a 

month. There is a sign-up sheet in the 

foyer, or you can reach out to me or 

Tom Weathers if you would like to be 

part of the Green Team or have ques-

tions about what is involved.  



 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 
9:30: Sunday 
School 

10:30: Worship 

 
 

2 
11:00: level 1 
yoga 

3 
 
12:30-6:30: Red 
Cross Blood  
Drive 

 
6:00: Girl Scouts 

4 
 
11:00: Yoga Lev-
el 1 

3:00-4:30: FIX  

5:30: Handbell 
Practice 

6-8: Youth  

  

5 
1:00: CHUMSô 
Game Day 
 
4:30Chair Yoga 
6:00: Level 2 
Yoga 
 
6 pm  Grief 
Group 

6 
10:00:  Yoga 
 
10:30: Prayer 
Group 
 
 

7 
 

8 
9:30: Sunday 
School 

10:30: Worship 
  
4:00-7:00: Kidsô 
Night Out 
 
 

9 

11:00: level 1 
yoga 

 
 

 

 

10 
 
 
 
6:00: Girl Scouts 
 

11 
11:00: Yoga Lev-
el 1 
 
3:00-4:30: FIX  

5:30: Handbell 
Practice 

6-8: Youth  

 

12 
10:00: UMW  
 
1:00: CHUMSô 
Game Day 
4:30Chair Yoga 
6:00: Level 2  
Yoga 
6 pm  Grief 
Group 

13 
10:00:  Yoga 

10:30: Prayer 
Group 
 
 
 

14    

15 
9:30: Sunday 
School 

10:30: Worship  

 

UMW Quilt 
Raffle in wor-
ship 
 
 

16 
11:00: level 1 
yoga 
 

 

17 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

18 
11:00: Yoga Lev-
el 1 

 
3:00-4:30: FIX  

5:30: Handbell 
Practice 

6: 00 Youth  

 

 

19 
1:00: CHUMSô 
Game Day  
 
4:30: Chair 
Yoga 
6:00: Level 2 
Yoga 
 
6 pm  Grief 
Group 
 

20 
10:00:  Yoga 
 
10:30: Prayer 
Group 
 
 
 
 
 

21 
 

22 
 
9:30:  Sunday 
School 
10:30: Worship 
 
 

23 
 

 

 

 

11:00: level 1 
yoga 

6:00 Quilting 
Class 

24 
 
 
 
 
 
 
6:00: Girl Scouts 

25 
 
11:00: Yoga Lev-
el 1 
 

3:00-6:00: FIX til 
SIX 

5:30: Handbell 
Practice 

 

6: 00 Youth  

26 
 

1:00: CHUMSô 
Game Day  
 
4:30: Chair 
Yoga 
 
6:00: Level 2 
Yoga 
6 pm  Grief 
Group 

27 
10:00:  Yoga 
10:30: Prayer 
Group 
 
 
 
 

28 
 

29 
9:30:  Sunday 
School 
 
10:30: Worship 
 
 

30 
11:00: level 1 
yoga 

 

 

6:00 Quilting 
Class 

31 
 

 

 
 
 
6:00: Girl Scouts 

April 1 
 

11:00: Yoga Lev-
el 1 
 

3:00-4:30: FIX  

5:30: Handbell 
Practice 

6: 00 Youth  

 

April 2 
 

1:00: CHUMSô 
Game Day  
 
4:30: Chair 
Yoga 
 
6:00: Level 2 
Yoga 
6 pm  Grief 
Group 

April 3 
 

10:00:  Yoga 
10:30: Prayer 
Group 

April 4 
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¸ƻǳǘƘΥ  ¸ƻǳƴƎ /ƘǊƛǎǝŀƴΩǎ 
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 PLEASE RECYCLE!  

Holy Week is al-
ways a special time 
in the life of the 
Skiatook church.   
It is a special time 

of reflection, prayer, and worship leading up to the joy 
of Easter Sunday.    We believe that the joy of Easter is 
richer for having faced the pain of  the journey of Holy 
Week.  Lent began  with Ash Wednesday on March 6.  
We hope you will continue this Lenten journey with 
us.  Nursery will be available for services. 

Sunday, April 5:  Palm Sundayðthe children will 
process in waving palms, celebrating the Triumphal 
Entry. 

Thursday, April 9:  We will celebrate Maundy Thurs-
day  as we remember that final supper Jesus has with 
the disciples.   We will have a labyrinth walk set up, 
along with prayer stations and instructions in the LAF 
Building.  This will be an individual time of meditation 
from 6-8 pm.  There will be a brief communion service 
in the Sanctuary every 30 minutes beginning at 6 pm.  
(6:00, 6:30, 7:00 and 7:30 pm.)  Whatever time you 
choose to be here, you can walk the labyrinth in media-
tion and receive communion.  The labyrinth will also 

be available on Good Friday beginning at 6 p.m. 

Friday, April 10:  We will have a Good Friday service 
of Tenebrae (service of light to darkness)  at 7:00 pm 
in the Sanctuary.  This powerful service reminds us of 
the loving sacrifice of Jesus. 

Saturday, April 11:  Ms. Miria will have a childrenôs 
Holy Saturday event in the LAF.  There will be story-
telling, arts and crafts, and hopefully, a petting zoo.  
(More details to follow in April) 

Easter Sunday, April 12:   

  9:30:  We will have a potluck Easter Brunch in the 
LAF Building.  Come and join us around the table in 
fellowship.  Children can participate in activities and 
get a treat. 

10:30:  We will have a service of darkness to light, 
picking up where we left off on Good Friday, and ex-
periencing the joy of  Easter morning.  We will also 
have our children process in with lilies to decorate the 
church, and celebrate with communion! 

Holy Week is a powerful time in the life of the church 
as it leads up to the joy of Easer.  Donôt miss it!  


